
 

May 2017 

 

**Correction** 
Important value code and length of stay billing reminder 

 

  

 

 

Keystone First would like to remind you that we are required to follow all Department of Human 
Services (DHS) and national billing guidelines.  This requirement is applicable to value codes and 
length of stay claims submissions. 

Therefore the value code amount billed must equal the inpatient length of stay based upon the 
admit and discharge date. 

Corrected example: 

Admit date = 3/1/2017 
Discharge date = 3/10/2017 
 
Billed Revenue code = 80 
Value code amount = 9 (not 10 as indicated in the prior notification, since the discharge date is not 
included in the length of stay count) 
 
We will soon be rejecting claims that do not follow this requirement.  If you have any questions 
regarding this notice, please contact Provider Services at 1-800-521-6007 or your Provider Account 
Executive. 
 




